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November 30th, 2018      EISC Registry File:  [11-18-02] 
 
Katrina Cockney 
Hamlet of Tuktoyaktuk 
PO Box 120 
Tuktoyaktuk, NT 
X0E 1C0 
 
Project Title: Water Licence Renewal 
 
Proponent: Hamlet of Tuktoyaktuk 
 
Dear Ms. Cockney: 
 
Thank you for submitting to the Environmental Impact Screening Committee (EISC) your 
completed Project Summary Questionnaire (PSQ) for the above-named project. The EISC 
mandate is derived from the Inuvialuit Final Agreement (IFA), section 11(36), which states that 
“no licence or approval shall be issued that would have the effect of permitting any proposed 
development to proceed unless the provisions of IFA section 11(36) have been complied with”. 
This compliance has the effect of requiring competent authorities to give notice of applications 
for licences, permits, or other authorizations, to the EISC. All applications for proposed 
development / research purposes must therefore be reviewed by the EISC to determine if they 
are to be subject to an environmental impact screening.  Your PSQ did not provide information 
adequate to determine whether a screening would be required. 
 
However, given the time constraints associated with the requested licence issuance, the EISC 
met with Inuvialuit Water Board staff to discuss this matter.  The Inuvialuit Water Board has 
completed an extensive review of the application, including soliciting and receiving comments 
from a range of agencies.  The new water licence will incorporate those comments and 
recommendations as appropriate.  Taking this and IFA section 11.(18) into account and in order 
to avoid further delays in licence issuance, the EISC has determined that the project will not be 
subject to an Environmental Impact Screening (EIS).  

 
You will appreciate that this is far from an ideal situation given the provisions set out in the IFA 
and the requirement that the EISC must complete its review prior to regulatory authorities issuing 
any authorizations.  In future, the Hamlet of Tuktoyaktuk must submit a complete file to the EISC 
for review at least six (6) months prior to its water licence expiration to allow all parties to fully 
exercise their authorities.   
 
If there are any questions on this decision, please contact the EIS Coordinator. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Michel Lindsay 
EIS Coordinator, Environmental Impact Screening Committee 
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Cc. EISC Distribution List 
 
EISC Distribution List 
 
Katrina Cockney, Manager of Community Services, Hamlet of Tuktoyaktuk 
Larry Carpenter, Chair, Wildlife Management Advisory Committee (NWT) 
Jodie Maring, Wildlife Management Advisory Committee (NWT) 
Lindsay Staples, Chair, Wildlife Management Advisory Committee (NS) 
Kaitlin Wilson, Wildlife Management Advisory Committee (NS) 
Alan Kennedy, Chair, Fisheries Joint Management Committee 
Vanessa Cunningham, Fisheries Joint Management Committee 
Emily Way-Nee, Fisheries Joint Management Committee 
Vernon Amos, Chair, Inuvialuit Game Council 
Chanda Turner, Inuvialuit Game Council 
John Donihee, Chair, Environmental Impact Review Board 
Lenora McLeod, Coordinator, Environmental Impact Review Board 
David Livingstone, Chair, Environmental Impact Screening Committee 
Jennifer Lam, Committee Program Manager, Joint Secretariat 
Chloe Brogan, Community-Based Monitoring Program, Joint Secretariat 
Cassandra Elliott, TLK, Joint Secretariat 
Kayla Hansen-Craik, MPA, Joint Secretariat 
Paulatuk Hunters and Trappers Committee 
Aklavik Hunters and Trappers Committee 
Inuvik Hunters and Trappers Committee 
Olokhaktomiut Hunters and Trappers Committee 
Sachs Harbour Hunters and Trappers Committee 
Tuktoyaktuk Hunters and Trappers Committee 
Mardy Semmler, Executive Director, Inuvialuit Water Board 
Bijaya Adhikari, Inuvialuit Water Board 
Duane Smith, Chair, Inuvialuit Regional Corporation 
Kate Darling, General Counsel, Inuvialuit Regional Corporation 
Charles Klengenberg, Director of Lands, Inuvialuit Land Administration 
Glenna Noksana, Inuvialuit Land Administration 
Alec Sandra Macdonald, Regulatory Specialist, GLWB 
Erika Tramm-Tizya, Transboundary Specialist, Gwich’in Lands and Resources 
Stephen Charlie, Director, Gwich’in Lands and Resources 
GNWT Environmental Assessment and Monitoring  
Nathen Richea Manager Water Regulatory, ENR, GNWT 
Aurora Research Institute 
Naomi Smethurst, Culture and Heritage, ECE, GNWT 
Lorraine Seale, Department of Lands, GNWT 
Dan Carmichael, Regional Superintendent, Department of Lands, GNWT 
Marsha Branigan, Environment and Natural Resources, GNWT 
Loretta Ransom, Environment and Natural Resources, GNWT 
Patrick Clancy, Environment and Natural Resources, GNWT 
Johnny Lennie, Manager Oil and Gas Planning, PR Division, GNWT 
Ian Butters, Manager, Oil and Gas Rights, GNWT 
Peter Clarkson, Regional Director, Department of the Executive, GNWT 
Don Craik, Superintendent, ITI, GNWT 
Lorie Fyfe, Regional Superintendent, Inuvik Region, MACA 
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Veronique D'Amours-Gauthier, DFO 
Fisheries Protection Program, Fisheries and Oceans Canada 
Beaufort Sea Partnership 
Nelson Perry, Parks Canada Agency 
Joe Costa, Resource Management Officer, Parks Canada 
Eric Reed, Canadian Wildlife Service, ECCC 
Marc LePointe, Environmental Assessment and Marine Program, ECCC 
Denis Lacroix, Environmental Assessment and Marine Program, ECCC 
Mark Dahl, Senior Oceans Disposal Officer, Environment Canada 
EA North NWT 
Christy Wickenheiser, National Energy Board 
Anne-Marie Hesse, National Energy Board 
Sarah Robertson, Senior Project Officer, CANNOR 
Georgina Williston, Senior Environmental Assessment Coordinator, EC 
John Ryder, Manager of Environmental Affairs, Department of Environment, YTG 
Mike Suitor, North Yukon Regional Biologist, Department of Environment, YTG 
Jeff Hunston, Manager of Heritage Resources, YTG 
Stephanie Muckenheim, IFA Implementation and Projects Coordinator, YTG 
Cameron Eckert, Special Projects Officer, YTG 
Carrie Mierau, Yukon Parks Branch, YTG 
Marc LePointe, Environment Canada  
YESAB, Dawson Office 
Colleen Parker, Western Arctic Specialist, WWF 
John Kaltenstein, Marine Program Manager, Friends of the Earth 
 


